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Newsletter of St. Timothy’s Episcopal Church Danville, CA 

Finally, cooler days. I usually give you the rundown of ‘happenings’ in church. But before that, I 
want to get more theological. I’ve been thinking about what Church is, and how it is the hope of 
the world embodied. 
 

A local church planted in a particular place and time can be an image of the life of God. It can be 
the open arms of Jesus or a scolding hypocrite, and we have the privilege to always be choosing 
the former. We’re not quite ready to give you the latest update on Vital + Thriving. But soon and 
very soon. 
 

We are making a new community that stands on the legacy of success we have had.  This history 
pairs well with our freedom celebrate God who is shaping us for the future. As we move into the 
future, we will partner with local communities not just for outreach, but also for the nuanced 
work of creating a spiritual rest stop for people of every generation. My work with our youth has 
proved, at least to me, that our future is collaborative and generously open with other local  
Episcopal Churches. 
 

We have the challenge to balance the very best of our past with our explorers’ heart for the  
future. Before the full report comes out, I want to say thank you for those who conducted the  
one-on-one interviews for Vital + Thriving.  I want to thank you all for participating in the  
listening event. There will be lots of layers to explore ahead. 
 

Stewardship Drive and Ingathering Sunday on Oct 29th I am grateful to Eric, Allen,  
Teresa, and Margaret for their stewardship sharing.  I am also very pleased with our stewardship 
chair Meghan and the stewardship team’s work to make all the “plates spin.” It was a delightful 
Sunday, and there will be pictures inside this Tidings. 
 

Convention (Oct 27th and Oct 28th) and follow up on Wednesday November 1st I want 
to thank our delegates representing St. Timothy’s at convention. If you remember, we had a pre-
convention meeting on Oct 22. If you would like a recap, you can also come via Zoom, November 
1st at noon. You can ask any questions about what happened at convention. The delegates who 
are able, will join the Zoom. The link will be on the website, and it will be recorded. 
 
Bikes The bike ministry is up and running. 
We are located at 140 A Alamo Plaza in the 
Alamo Shopping Center. Email Tania H-D 
taniahd@comcast.net to see how you can 
help. 
 
Rise Against Hunger, November 4th 
Sign up on the website or email the office 
ASAP to join on that Saturday. This event 
has scouts, youth, church members and you 
helping pack thousands of meals for global 
distribution.   

mailto:taniahd@comcast.net


Daylight Saving Time and All Saints,  
November 5th Your clocks will fall back on  
November 5th when we celebrate All Saints’ Sunday.  
We will remember all who passed in our community 
since All Saints 2022.  The fancy name for this is “the 
reading of the necrology.” 
 

Also, that Sunday, November 5th  
Bishop Candidates Meet and Greet at St. Paul’s, 
 Walnut Creek. 1pm - just show up. 

 

Fellowship Lunch, 11:30am November 8th Come to our fellowship lunch on Wednesday in 
the Parish Hall. We will explore Artificial Intelligence (AI) and Machine Learning (ML) stuff.  No 
tech skills needed. Sign up link is on the website. 
 

Rice and Beans packing, November 12th Help us get ready for Christmas food boxes for 
Monument Crisis Center after both services. 
 

Rector Open House, also November 12th, same day as rice beans 
@ 5pm Come to my house for dinner and fellowship!  Sign up on website. 
 
SRVUSD Board Meeting, November 14th 
Along with other members of I-SRV, I will be going to make public comment to speak in favor of 
the district's initiative on equity and inclusion.  I recently had a meeting with a district leader to 
ask them how I, we, and all people of faith can support the district.  They clearly asked for our 
faith voice as a welcome addition at the meeting. The time for comment on this specific agenda 
item is still TBD.  Do you want to join me, other leaders, and other faith community partners?   
Let me know, and I will keep you in loop to either make public comments or just be present in 
support. 
 

Pizza Club at Grace Church Martinez, November 19th, 1pm 
Deanery youth gathering will be in Martinez this month. Because pizza club and interfaith 
thanksgiving are very close together. I need to leave Martinez at 2:15pm. Could I have a parent 
driver take youth back to St. Timothy’s? 
 

Also…Thanksgiving Interfaith Celebration, November 19th, 4pm at St. Timothy’s 
Come to church on Sunday at 4pm when the interfaith community will gather here at St.  
Timothy’s to celebrate Thanksgiving. We are asking for you to bring non-perishable food items 
that day and in a few weeks we will designate the ministry beneficiary of your monetary gifts. 
 

Adult Ed December I know that 
many of you are praying for the Middle 
East. I have been thinking about leading 
a zoom based Adult Education in  
Advent.  Also, I have learned that a  
hybrid in-person / zoom Sunday School 
is nearly impossible to pull off well. So, 
as we approach Mid-November, I will 
have links on the website for you to join 
a zoom only class on the political,  
religious, and social history of Israel / 
Palestine with an eye on understanding 
our faith and the strength to care deeply.  
By the time we have the bible study, 
things will be different on the ground, 
but the call to study and service won’t.               



I want to thank Meghan G and the whole team for clear and energetic communication during our  
stewardship drive.  
  

Thank you again to our stewardship speakers Margaret B, Teresa R, Allen H and Eric P. We all 
benefited from their willingness to be open and hopeful.  I loved the stories ranging from India to 
Mississippi. Thank you to the food coordinators/fellowship hosts and the many people who 
helped clean up afterwards. I am extremely grateful for the work of the stewardship team. This 
year was a lot of fun.   
  

Thank you to everyone who came out to celebrate Covenant / Ingathering Sunday with us. It  
truly felt like a celebration of our love for God, the Church, and our lives. We hope that this year 
was as meaningful for you and your families as it was for us on the Stewardship Committee. 
  

Thank you for your pledges and forms, for your ongoing generosity, and for the faith you  
continue to demonstrate. If for any reason you need another pledge form, they can be found in 
the front office or in a PDF fillable version on our homepage and can be returned 
to PledgeS@sainttimothysdanville.org. 
  

If you forgot to pledge, it’s not too late. We will update you on pledge count and dollar amount 
soon. Check the website or call the office for anything you need. 

STEWARDSHIP THANKS FROM THE RECTOR 

STEWARDSHIP THANKS FROM THE CHAIR 

Thank you to everyone who came out to celebrate Covenant Sunday with us. It was wonderful to 
join together as we expressed our love for God, the Church, and all God’s children. Our time,  
talent, and treasure are the most precious resources we share with others in God’s work.  
 
Thank you again to our Stewardship speakers Eric P, Allen H, Margaret B, and Teresa R. We all 
benefited from your willingness to be open and vulnerable . Thank you for sharing your stories of 
finding St. Timothy’s and your visions for the future. Thank you for all of your pledge forms, for 
your ongoing generosity, and the faith you continue to demonstrate to the Lord and  
St. Timothy’s mission.  
 
Finally, a giant thank you to the entire Stewardship Committee for making all of this possible. 
 
Eric P 
Allen H 
Margaret B 
Teresa R 
Sally P 
Kimberly B 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Meghan G 

mailto:PledgeS@sainttimothysdanville.org


INGATHERING SUNDAY PHOTOS 





We are so grateful to John, Mike, Liz, Lisa, Jim, Cecilia and Allen for being 2023 delegates as 
well as Mary Louise serving as an alternate to convention. If you're interested in hearing their 
'take' on convention, join us Wednesday, November 1st, 12pm via zoom.  The link is on the front 
page of the website as well as directly link here: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86150279450?
pwd=WEFRS0MxbkEwcEdoZy9nVVJ6MWp1QT09#success 

 

Everything has gone high-tech! There were TVs everywhere in the cathedral. All delegates and 
clergy voted from their computers, tablets, and phones using "VPoll."  This in-person tech is 
serving as a dry run for the bishop electing convention on December 2. 

 

Specific to this year's convention, all five proposed resolutions were passed, and we approved 
next year's budget. Two visitors addressed the convention: Nancy Pelosi and Rabbi Jonathan 
Singer of congregation Emanu-El. 

 

It was full day and each resolution was carefully considered with resolution 5 
(regarding prison ministry) receiving the most debate and attention.  If you are not sure what the 
resolutions were, you can visit our page. 

https://www.sainttimothysdanville.org/deanery-diocesan.html 

DIOCESAN CONVENTION RECAP 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86150279450?pwd=WEFRS0MxbkEwcEdoZy9nVVJ6MWp1QT09#success
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86150279450?pwd=WEFRS0MxbkEwcEdoZy9nVVJ6MWp1QT09#success
https://www.sainttimothysdanville.org/deanery-diocesan.html


CONNECTIONS ARE A GIFT OF LOVE 

Connections are a Gift of Love.  
God, help me to Love all your people… 
 
As we began to talk it appeared as though her eyes were focused on  
somewhere else - another time, another place. The tears fell  
quietly, as she remembered her dad who was working in the  
hospital when it was bombed and her home in rubble.  News  
sometimes brought back uninvited memories.   
 
My friend said little to me before the baptism of their  
daughter-only that her husband and his older sister were born in a 
refugee camp; his sister had the worst of it. - His parents had  
survived, but it was a long journey getting to America. Her in-laws 
didn’t talk about surviving. 
 
The story was joyful.  The grandmother had just returned after  
having met her new grandson and seeing her two older  
grandchildren so happy and growing strong. Then, two days of not 
being able to reach anyone. The call came. “We are alright. We are 

staying with friends.” 
 
We all have moments that crash into the present. Occasionally we remember the luminous joy of 
Love; sometimes we are startled by memories we believed we left in the past. When we recollect 
a person we have loved or a moment when everything fell apart, we are grateful that someone is 
listening to us. God, help us to listen, help us to pray. 
 
For many, this time of conflict and stories from the news challenge our capacity to witness the 
pain and devastation happening in the world around us.  News stories of violence and natural 
disasters can remind us of events that shattered our own lives or family. The harm done by  
violence enters our very bones and we long for a healing breath from God—for ourselves, for our 
family, for our friends, and for the scarred world. God helps us to heal. God, bring healing in our 
world in a way I know I do not understand. 
 
Jesus cared for the broken, the sick at heart and the sick in mind.  
Jesus loved the leaders and the sinners, the humble and the proud. 
Jesus loved the children. Jesus suffered and died, witnessed by  
leaders of political and religious institutions and people that loved 
him and people that did not know him. God’s promise of  
resurrection was a new life, a new heart, God’s own heart in Christ 
in us.  We are called to pray, to purify our own hearts, to weep, to 
lament, to fast, and to listen. In Christ’s Love may we be bearers of 
Peace to one another and to the strangers we do not know. 
 
“Lord God, we pray, by your great mercy, defend your children 
from all perils and dangers of this night. Amen” 
 
Peace, 

Susan 



IN THE LAST MONTH… 

Piatti Dinner 

Pizza Club 



Tarantula Hike 
Led by Wally D 

Blessing of the  
Animals 



UPCOMING EVENTS 

Saturday, November 4 - Rise Against Hunger 

9am - 12pm in Parish Hall 
 

Signup Link: http://events.riseagainsthunger.org/StTimothys2023 
 
 
Wednesday, November 8 - Fellowship Luncheon 

11:30am in Parish Hall 
Pastor Todd will talk about Artificial Intelligence (AI) and Machine Learning 
(ML).  No tech skills needed.  
 

Signup Link: 
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F0B4EA5AC2BA7FD0-44933144-fall#/ 
 
 
Sunday, November 12 - Rector’s Open House 

5:00 - 7:00pm at the Rectory 
Join the Bryants for dinner and fun! 
(Email the church office for the address,  
parish@sainttimothysdanville.org) 
 

Signup Link: https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F0B4EA5AC2BA7FD0-44895577-rectors#/ 
 
Sunday,  November 19 

Book Group 

11:15am in Overby Library 
 

Pizza Club 
1:00 - 3:00pm at Grace Church in Martinez 
 

Interfaith Thanksgiving Service 
4:00pm at St. Timothy’s 

 
Saturday, December 2 - Christmas Food Boxes - Fill My Box 
8:30am in Parish Hall 
 
Sunday, December 10 

Selfies & Family Photos 
8:45am & 11:00am in Parish Hall and on the patio 
 

St. Nicholas Visit 
During 10am worship 
 

Grandparents Day & Blessing of Grandkids 
During 10am worship 

 
Sunday, December 17 - Pizza Club 
1:00 - 3:00pm at St. Stephen’s in Orinda 
 
Sunday, December 24 - Christmas Eve 
Worship at 3pm, 5pm and 7pm 
 
Monday, December 25 - Christmas Day 
Worship at 10am 

http://events.riseagainsthunger.org/StTimothys2023


RISE AGAINST HUNGER 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Meal Packaging Event 
Coming Soon 

 
Saturday, November 4, 2023 

9:00 am – 12:00 pm 
 
Volunteers will package meals through an assembly-line process that combines rice, soy,  
dehydrated vegetables, and vitamins to create fortified, shelf-stable meals.  The meals are  
distributed by the non-profit Rise Against Hunger to areas of food insecurity and disaster sites 
world-wide.  We’ve packaged over 15,000 meals in one morning in past years and hope to do so 
again. 
 

We need donations to purchase the supplies and volunteers to package the meals.   Donation 
towards supplies is appreciated but not required to participate.   

 
Invite Family and Friends to Join Us 

We have a job for all ages. 
 (Children under 13 must have adult supervision) 

 

Register Now: http://events.riseagainsthunger.org/StTimothys2023 
 

Registration also available on Sundays  
 

Contact:  Joann O, joannmarieoliver@gmail.com 
 

Transformation Starts with a Meal 
 

http://events.riseagainsthunger.org/StTimothys2023


RICE AND BEANS 

RICE AND BEANS FOR CHRISTMAS FOOD BOXES – 
SUNDAY NOVEMBER 12 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

On Sunday, November 12, join us in the parish hall after the morning services to 
bag rice and beans. 

 
QUESTION: Who can help with this activity? 

EVERYONE – We will scoop rice or beans out of big bowls on the table and put them 
into a quart zip lock bag.  The bags are zipped closed and put into a bucket.  When 
Christmas Food Boxes are filled at church or by parish members or Noah’s Ark Pre-
school members, we add 1 bag of rice and one of beans to each box.   
 

QUESTION: Why do we add bags of rice and beans to the Christmas Food Boxes? 
Several years ago, the staff looked for a way to involve the children in the parish in the 
Christmas Food Boxes Outreach activity.  Lori Robinson came up with the idea of bag-
ging rice and beans and adding it to the boxes.  We have continued to do that since then. 
 

QUESTION: Why rice and beans? 
Rice and beans is a dish made from a combination of staple foods in many cultures 
around the world. The grain and legume provide several important nutrients and many 
calories, and both foods are widely available. Rice and beans are vegetarian and make up 
a complete protein.   A    1 cup serving of rice and beans has 32 percent of an adult’s daily 
intake of energy-providing, complex carbohydrates.  Wikipedia. 
 
Contact: Sally Shea Potts, sallyspotts@gmail.com  

 
 

mailto:sallyspotts@gmail.com


CHRISTMAS FOOD BOXES 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Halloween is almost here and that means it’s time to prepare for our annual effort to make the 
holidays a little brighter for our friends who are clients at Monument Crisis Center (MCC).  
Each year since 2011 (except 2020), St. Timothys has supplied over 175 boxes of food for MCC 
clients.  
 

Great News #1: We do not need to include a grocery gift card in the box.  Monument Crisis 
Center with the help of the Food Bank is covering that requirement this year. Everyone’s cost 
this year is less! 
 

Great News #2: Alamo Safeway will again deliver our grocery order for the Fill-My-Box  
boxes to the church on Friday, December 1 so we can fill boxes on Saturday morning,  
December 2! 
 

MY-OWN-BOX– Families can shop themselves using the list from Monument Crisis Center 
and donate $3 to cover the cost of the box, rice and beans.  Sign up at church, or online or send 
an email to Sally. 

Cost:    $3 per box 
Deadline to Sign Up:  Sunday, November 26 
Drop off Dates:   Sundays, Nov. 19, 26, Dec. 3, Friday or Saturday, Dec. 1 or 2 
Signup Link: https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F0B4AAFA62EA20-45546925-myownbox 

 

FILL-MY-BOX - You can sign up on-line or at church on Sunday or send an email to Sally to 
have us fill your box for you. The $70 covers the cost of the food, box, rice and beans.  
 Cost:     $70 per box 
 Deadline to Sign Up:  Thursday, November 23 (Thanksgiving Day) 
 Deadline for Payment:  Sunday, November 26 
 Signup Link: https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F0B4AAFA62EA20-45547419-fillmybox 
 

EVENT – GATHER TO FILL BOXES - We will gather in the Parish Hall on Saturday 
morning, December 2 to fill 100+ boxes sponsored by St. Timothy’s  families. Participants 
need to be over the age of 12 and able to stand for about 2 hours.   
 Signup Link:  https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F0B4AAFA62EA20-45544925-fill 
 

RICE AND BEANS – On Sunday, November 12 after both the Sunday morning services, 
come to the Parish Hall to help us fill 400 1-quart bags with dried beans and rice. Every St. 
Timothy’s Christmas Food Box gets a little extra something!  Everyone can help. It’s easy!  No 
sign up needed! 
 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED – Help sign up others on Sunday mornings in November. 
 Signup Link: https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F0B4AAFA62EA20-45544928-sunday 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F0B4AAFA62EA20-45546925-myownbox
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F0B4AAFA62EA20-45547419-fillmybox
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F0B4AAFA62EA20-45544925-fill
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F0B4AAFA62EA20-45544928-sunday


Young People’s  

Time 

Taking down  

the banner  

Pentecost 

Zoom  
Bible 
Study Pride Flag 

ADOPT-A-FAMILY BIKES 

What is it? Adopt a Family Bikes is program that started at St. Timothy’s in 2002.  Bikes are 
donated by individuals and bike shops in the community, and volunteers clean, and repair the 
bikes.  A new helmet accompanies all bikes, and new U-locks go with every bike for middle 
schoolers and older.  The bikes are distributed to local non-profits, Title 9 schools, and thru 
school counselors at SRVUSD.  Each year we move into donated space in November, and  
deliver the last of the bikes when school opens again in January.  263 bikes were donated last 
year just from this holiday program alone.  This year we are starting 3 weeks earlier! 
 

Where & When? We are located in the Alamo Safeway shopping center in Suite 140A 
next to Rite Aid.  We will be open Saturdays & Sundays 10-5 (except possibly  
Thanksgiving & Christmas weekend).  The schedule will vary after Christmas depending on 
supply and demand.  We will vacate the space before January 21st.  Our schedule is posted at 
www.adoptafamilybikes.org/welcome/schedule 
 

Donated Bikes are accepted during our operating hours until we reach capacity, usually 
around Dec. 10th.  A donation of $25 per bike is requested to defray the costs of helmets, parts, 
locks, and delivery. Cash or checks made out to St. Timothy’s with a note Adopt-A-Family 
Bikes. Please no rusty bikes. Bike trailers are much needed for the homeless. Scooters, bike  
tandems, wagons, and plastic riding toys are not accepted. Adult and child tri-cycles are  
welcome. 
 

Volunteers need not be bike mechanics.  If you can wipe down a bike, that is up on a table, 
with 409 then we need you!  Mechanics welcome too!  No need to sign up, just walk in!   
Volunteers are needed through Christmas at the same times and location.  The suite is heated 
and there is a drinking fountain/bottle filler.  Yes, children under the age of 16 welcome with 
adult supervision.   
 

Bike recipients include, but are not limited to: Options Recovery, Trinity Center, San Ramon 
Valley Unified School District, Mt. Diablo Unified School District, Youth Homes, Students  
Rising Above, and SFSU Guardian Program.  
 

“Like” us on Facebook. Check us out at www.adoptafamilybikes.org.  
Email Tania H-D taniahd@comcast.net or adoptafamilybikes@gmail.com  

 

http://www.adoptafamilybikes.org/welcome/schedule
http://www.adoptafamilybikes.org
mailto:taniahd@comcast.net
mailto:adoptafamilybikes@gmail.com


CHILDREN’S LITURGY 

During Children’s Liturgy, which begins at 10:00am, we take time to light candles, look at the 
church calendar, pray, sometimes sing, share a reading from the Bible, and do an activity.  This 
month we will also look at different saints of the church. Saints are people whose faith leads 
them to be witnesses to the Love of God in Christ and change the hearts of the people around 
them. We all probably know some saints in our lives! (Remember “I Sing a Song of the Saint of 
God’?) As Episcopalians we talk about the communion of saints, saints who are examples in 
our lives and Saints of the Church like Saint Timothy’s. Do you have a favorite saint? Why and 
how do the saints in your lives help you to live a life closer to God?  
  

They lived not only in ages past; 
there are hundreds of thousands still; 
the world is bright with the joyous saints 
who love to do Jesus’ will. 
You can meet them in school, or in lanes, or at sea, 
in church, or in trains, or in shops, or at tea; 
for the saints of God are just folk like me, 
and I mean to be one too.                    H 293 
 

Hope to see children ages 3 to grade 2—older children welcome to be leaders--at Children’s  
Liturgy. We join family in church at the time of the Peace. Children won’t miss their milestone 
birthday prayer! 



BOOK GROUP 

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 19 – 11:15 AM – OVERBY LIBRARY 
 

Join the St. Timothy’s book group in reading (or 
rereading)  A Gentleman in Moscow by Amor 
Towles and coming to the Overby Library on  
Sunday, November 19 to discuss it.   
 
The story begins when Count Alexander Ilyich 
Rostov is unceremoniously sentenced to life  
imprisonment in Moscow’s Metropol hotel. And 
for all that it is a prison, it is a luxurious one. The 
year is 1922, and behind it all, looms the haunting 
specter of a country that is at the fragile end of a 
brutal history: an ill-timed glance or a foot set in 
an unfortunate spot can bring down death and woe 
upon anyone, in the form of a bullet to the head or 
an exile to Siberia.  
 
Alexander Ilyich Rostov, however, finds a fire, a 
ferocious brightness in this new existence. The  
Hotel Metropol is a world unto itself, and within 
its walls, “the world,” has indeed, “come and 
gone”. Over the years, Alexander forges a link  
between him and several residents of the hotel—
the chefs, the doormen, the bartenders, the  
seamstresses—and creates a door that he can 
knock at and count on being opened at any time. 
But soon, the long years begin to press into Alex-
ander’s life from every angle, and he begins to feel, 
for the first time, the true weight of his sentence. 
The fear that he wouldn’t ever leave the hotel, that 
he would stay and grow old and bent and be put in the ground there, is now a constant echo 
knifing through the count’s thoughts. The hotel is Alexander’s prison, and it is his sanctuary, 
but for how much longer can it be either? 
 
According to one reviewer: “This is a novel with an abundance of things to say, with profound 
moving ruminations on selfhood, friendship, parenthood and the devastating unattainability 
of modest hopes. It is a novel driven so fiercely and so clearly by a deep urge to make  
observations about people, to see them, truly see them, and in turn, let them see themselves in 
all their glorious and sometimes mundane glory. The resulting narrative is an emotionally 
and intellectually rewarding experience; people, after all (to borrow some of the Count's own 
words) “deserve not only our consideration, but our reconsideration.” 



FOTH 2023 & OUTREACH GRANTS 

Vestry Meeting 

St. Timothy’s certainly knows how to party, and we always step up for Outreach.  Our 2023 
FOTH event, Mama Mia That’s Italian, raised over $52,000 after expenses.  The annual  
allocation from the Operating Budget of $18,000 and carry-over funds from prior years added 
to the FOTH proceeds and gave us $71,619 to distribute to our Outreach organizations.   
 
We gratefully thank everyone for this wonderful outcome.   
To the volunteers who helped plan and execute this great party, THANK YOU!   
To the members and friends of St. Timothy’s who partied and donated, THANK YOU!   
To those who prayed and played with us, THANK YOU! 
 
This is what you made possible: 
 

 
 
 
More information on Outreach at St. Timothy’s is available on the church website at:  
https://www.sainttimothysdanville.org/what-outreach-is.html.  The Vestry member on the 
Outreach Committee is Gabel C-H.   

2023 OUTREACH GRANTS 

  

Agency 

  

Granted 

St Timothy’s  

Liaison 

  

Notes 

Contra Costa Interfaith Coalition $5,000 Tania H.D.   

Discovery Counseling Center $4,000 Nancy L.   

GAIA Global Health $5,500 Peg M.   

Habitat for Humanity $2,000 David K. For St. Tim’s build team 

Hope Solutions $6,000 Leslie F.   

Loaves and Fishes $9,000 Leslie F.   

Monument Crisis Center $7,500 Sally P.   

Options Recovery Services $5,500 Peg M., Patti F.   

PFLAG $1,000 Steve M.   

Rise Against Hunger $1,500 Joann O. for our packaging day 

Shelter, Inc. $5,500 Leslie F.   

The Comfort Cub $3,000 Nancy L.   

The Respite Inn $2,500 Carleen C.   

Trinity Center $9,000 Steve M.   

Church Divinity School of the Pacific * $1,000     

Interfaith Council of Contra Costa County* $1,000     

School for Deacons * $1,000     

Episcopal Relief & Development $1,500   For Maui fire relief 

Total Allocated $71,400.00     

https://www.sainttimothysdanville.org/what-outreach-is.html


October 
 

The Vestry met on Wednesday, October 18, 2023, at 6:30pm in the Conference Room in Grace 
House. 
 

MOTIONS: 
• The Vestry unanimously approved the September Vestry meeting minutes, the 

reports and documents submitted by the treasurer, and several submitted rector 
and commission reports submitted prior to the meeting. 

 
• The Vestry unanimously approved the Outreach grants as presented by the  
 Outreach Commissioner. It was further discussed that the programs and those 

involved with time, talent, and donations in these programs would be recognized 
in the future. 

 
• The Vestry unanimously approved to charge the Property Team to consult with 

the City of Danville to further investigate possible arborists who would be  
immediately available to trim trees. If the City is unable to provide a  
recommendation, the vestry will call for an e-vote to approve initial Traverso bid. 

 
PARISH FINANCES: 
 

Financial Summary for January – September 2023 
 

 
 

PROPERTY: 
• Trees 
 Various trees throughout the campus have been removed due to safety 

concerns. While others, for the same reason, are scheduled to be removed in the 
 near future. 
   

• Renovation of Parish Hall Classroom 
Work continues with this project. 
 

• Coffee Hour 
 Parishioners are needed and encouraged to sign up for coffee hour.  

It need not be extravagant, simple offerings work just as well. Help with coffee is 
 provided.  

 
Parish members are welcome to attend vestry Meetings. The next meeting is on Wednesday,  
November 15th, 2023, at 6:30 in the Conference Room in Grace House. 
 

The minutes of the Vestry meeting will be filed in the Parish Office after they are approved by the 
Vestry.    Submitted by Kris M, Vestry Clerk 

  9-month Actual  9-month Budget 

Total Income $543,646 $540,029 

Total Expenses $591,431 $597,587 

Net Operating  

Income 

($47,785) ($57,558) 

VESTRY MEETING HIGHLIGhts 



DID YOU SEE OUR POSTCARD? 



CONTACT US 

The Rev. Todd Bryant - Rector 

(925) 837-4993 x114 

Rector@SaintTimothysDanville.org 
 

The Rev. Susan Geissler-O’Neil -  

Associate Rector 

(925) 837-4993 x113 

Sgeissleroneil@SaintTimothysDanville.org 
 

Myles Ellis - Director of Music 

(925) 837-4993 x115 

MusicDir@SaintTimothysDanville.org 
 

Shipra Rastogi - Preschool Director 

(925) 362-8565 

NoahsArk@SaintTimothysDanville.org 

 

 
 

Bev Matsunaga - Facilities (Volunteer) 

(925) 837-4993 x111 

Facilities@SaintTimothysDanville.org 
 

Steve Zimmerman - Bookkeeper 

(925) 837-4993 x116 

Bookkeeper@StTimothysDanville.org 
 

Dick Firth - Treasurer (Volunteer) 

(925) 837-4993 x117 

Treasurer@StTimothysDanville.org 
 

Kimberly Bryant - Parish Administrator 

(925) 837-4993 x110 

Parish@StTimothysDanville.org 
 

Carleen Carns - Pledge Secretary 

(Volunteer) 

Pledges@StTimothysDanville.org 

FOLLOW US! 

Social Media 
 

We have lots of pictures on social media, especially on Facebook and Instagram. Many of you 
have shared how you don’t/won’t use social media because of data concerns.  But did you know 

that you don’t have to login to Facebook to see the pictures on Facebook?  
Use our website to get there in three steps: 

                      1             2          3 


